
A report on the Europan E12 Study Visit to Poland

A list of the current participants in the Study Visit which took place on 25 April 2013

at the Europan E12 competition “Za Żelazną Bramą”

A list of the current organisers on behalf of the Warsaw Architecture and City 

Planning Department.

1. Tomasz Zemła;  architect - Warsaw

2. Joanna Szczepańska;  architect/psychologist - Warsaw

3. Hubert Wójcicki; architect - Warsaw

1. The Study Visit  kicked off at 10:00 a.m. on 25 April  2013 with a gathering at 

Defilad Square next to the Palace of Culture and Science in Warsaw.

2. The participants were informed about the detailed schedule of the Study Visit  

planned by the Organisers – the division of the meeting into stages:

2.1.<Stage one> of the meeting with participants during the Study Visit involved a 

coach trip along the streets of the <STUDY SITE>. During the trip, the Organisers 

presented  the  most  important  information  regarding  the  vital  buildings  in  the 

<STUDY SITE>, the structure of development at the <STUDY SITE>, and the history 

connected with the <STUDY SITE>.

2.2.  Conducting  the  first  discussion  on  issues  connected  with  the  Europan  E12 

competition.

3.0. The bus trip ended in the <PROJECT SITE> - the Za Żelazną Bramą real estate 

– <stage two of the Study Visit>.

The participants continued the journey on foot along the streets of the <PROJECT 

SITE>,

In this part of the Study Visit,  the Participants could become acquainted with the 

most important section of the PROJECT SITE development task, its history, and its 

architectural  and  urban  specification.  Each  Participant  was  given  a  unique 



opportunity  to  get  to  know the  problems  that  will  have  to  be  solved  during  the 

implementation of the project for the competition.

4. After a four-hour-long trip the organisers moved the discussion to the conference 

hall in the Royal  Castle in Warsaw <stage three of the Study Visit> where, once 

again, with a multimedia presentation, the participants were provided with data on 

the site and its characteristic aspects.

5. At the end of the visit the Organisers answered questions from the participants 

about the aspects they had encountered during the Study Visit.

6. The Study Visit ended at about 3:30 p.m.




































